Community Preservation Committee

January 8, 2007

PRESENT, MEMBERS:  Mr. Hallin, Chair; Mr. McKain, Vice Chair; Ms. Butler, Ms. Jewell, Mr. Leavitt. Mr. Scott

OTHERS:  Ms. Crowell, Administrative Assistant; Mr. Murray

CALL TO ORDER-  7:00 p.m.
I.  ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS:

A.  Agenda-

1.  Mr. Hallin explained that Mr. Snow would not be able to attend the meeting.  

2.  The Conservation Commission will attend the next meeting.

B.  Minutes-
1.  September 25, 2006:  MOTION by Mr. Hallin, SECOND by Mr. Leavitt, and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED to accept the minutes of September 25, 2006 as amended.
2.  October 23, 2006:  Motion by Mr. Hallin, SECOND by Mr. Leavitt, and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED to accept the minutes of October 23, 2006 as amended.
3.  November 6, 2006:  MOTION by Mr. Leavitt, SECOND by Mr. Hallin and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED to accept the minutes of  November 6, 2006 as amended.
4.  November 20, 2006:  MOTION by Mr. Leavitt, SECOND by Ms. Butler and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED to accept the minutes of November 20 as amended.
5.  December 4, 2006:  MOTION by Mr. Leavitt, SECOND by Mr. Hallin and UNANIMOUSLY voted to accept the minutes of December 4, 2006 as amended.

B.  Old Business-

1.  GAR Hall:  Mr. Leavitt stated that the Historical Society has held a pre-bid meeting. Four bidders have expressed an interest in bidding and the bids will come in on January 10.  Heating and air conditioning will be installed at the Historical Society’s expense.
2.  First Cliff:  Members agreed that it would not be appropriate to purchase the buildable lots.  Mr. Hallin added that the cost of building would be very high.
Mr. Murray noted that the Waterways Committee and the Marine Park are very interested in Lot 11, but Mr. McLaughlin did not appear interested in spinning it off.  Any building on that lot would, however, be in the northern section.  The pumpkin patch and other sections are not buildable.

Mr. Scott asked if it would be pursued in the future, and Mr. Hallin said it would be available until the owner had permits in hand.
In response to a question by Mr. Scott, Mr. Hallin stated that the question could not arise at Town Meeting unless the CPC approved it.  
Mr. Leavitt added that he had spoken to Mr. Mayo regarding his concerns.

Mr. Scott said he would like to have First Cliff on the next agenda so there could be a formal vote, and all members agreed.

C.  NEW BUSINESS-

1.  Town Meeting Preparation:

(a.)  Ms. Crowell is preparing packets for Town Meeting, and by Friday they will be available for the Advisory Committee and the Board of Selectmen.  CPC is on the Selectmen’s agenda for January 30.

(b.)  Mr. Murray asked if proponents attend the Selectmen’s hearings, and Mr. Hallin said they are not required to, but sometimes they want to make a presentation.

(c.)  Mr. Leavitt pointed out that people whose proposals CPC has voted to approve should be informed of the Selectmen’s hearing.
2.  Litchfield:  A closing date on this property has been set for January 16.  Both Cohasset and Maxwell Trust will be on the Conservation Restriction.
NEXT MEETING:  The next meeting will be on Monday, January 22.
ADJOURNMENT – 8:00 p.m.  MOTION by Mr. Leavitt, SECOND by Ms. Butler, and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,

Claire McDonough
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